
About the Proposed Beckwourth Peak Fire Protection District (for informational purposes only) 

The proposed Beckwourth Peak Fire 
Protection District (BPFPD), if 
approved by registered voters within 
the identified BPFPD boundaries, will 
serve the Beckwourth, Chilcoot, Gold 
Mountain/Nakoma, and Vinton 
communities and City of Portola. 
Boundaries are extended to include 
areas that are currently outside of 
any assigned local jurisdictional 
boundary to provide services, yet 
receive services on a goodwill basis. 

Actions to Date Overview
• Local Emergency Services Study 

Group (LESSG), with 
representation from Beckwourth 
Fire Protection District, Sierra 
Valley Fire Protection District, 
Gold Mountain Community 
Services District and the City of 
Portola, was formed and 
conducted a feasibility study 
about whether to consolidate 
resources and establish one new 
fire protection district.   

• Beckwourth Fire Protection 

District, Sierra Valley Fire 
Protection District, Gold Mountain 
Community Services District and 
the City of Portola submitted 
requests to Plumas Local Agency 
Formation Commission (LAFCo) 
to form a new district. 

• LAFCo approved the application 
and held a hearing to adopt a 
resolution requesting Plumas 
County Board of Supervisors to 
call an election to place a 
measure to form a new District 
the November 2023 ballot.

• Secured a tax-sharing agreement 
with Plumas County Board of 
Supervisors to receive a portion 
of monies collected from property 
taxes.

• Plumas County Board of 
Supervisors called the election to 
place Measure E and Measure F 
on the November 7, 2023 ballot.

For more information contact the 
Beckwourth Fire Protection District, 
Sierra Valley Fire Protection District, 

Gold Mountain Community Services 
District or the City of Portola.

All Registered Voters Have a Say! 
The November 7, 2023 ballot will 
have two measures for registered 
voters to cast a vote on Measure E 
and Measure F.

About Measure E & Measure F 
Measures “E” asks: Should a new, 
unified fire protection district, 
Beckwourth Peak FPD, be formed to 
provide emergency medical, rescue, 
and fire response services in Eastern 

Plumas County? If approved, 
Measure “E” will allow Beckwourth 
Peak FPD to be established with 
designated boundaries to serve 
Eastern Plumas County.

Measures “F” asks: Should an 
annual special tax be collected to 
provide funding to financially support 
the new fire protection district, 
Beckwourth Peak FPD? If approved, 
an annual special tax will be included 
on the property tax bill to financially 
support Beckwourth Peak FPD.

How Much is the Special Tax? 
Most single family residential 
properties will see an estimated $110 
Special Tax amount on their annual 
property tax bill. Scan the QR code 
to review the details and a table 
listing the Special Tax amounts by 
parcel type. 

Scan QR Code 
above to access 
an online map to 
see if your 
property is within 
the BPFPD 
boundaries.



Should the proposed Beckwourth 
Peak Fire Protection District be 
established to provide medical, 
emergency and fire services in 
Eastern Plumas County?

Learn About Measure E and 
Measure F!
Sent by the City of Portola on behalf of itself,
Beckwourth Fire Protection District,
Sierra Valley Fire Protection District, and
Gold Mountain Community Services District
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